Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
QCAusa
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, May 19, 2020, 12:00 Noon CT

PLACE: nwflroads.com/projects/220171-2 and nwflroads.com/projects/413062-5

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) has new information concerning PD&E studies for State Road (S.R.) 85 (S. Ferdon Boulevard) from S.R. 123 to Mirage Avenue and Interstate 10 (I-10) from west of S.R. 281 (Avalon Boulevard) to west of County Road (C.R.) 189 (Log Lake Road) and from west of C.R. 189 (Log Lake Road) to east of S.R. 85 (S. Ferdon Boulevard) in Santa Rosa and Okaloosa Counties available online at nwflroads.com. The virtual project updates can be accessed anytime, anywhere beginning 12:00 Noon, Thursday, May 19, 2020.

This information provides interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the proposed improvements.

The intent of the S.R. 85 PD&E study is to widen S. Ferdon Boulevard from four to six lanes from S.R. 123 (Roger J Clary Highway) to Mirage Avenue and reconstruct the interchange at I-10 as a diverging diamond interchange. 

The intent of the I-10 PD&E studies is to widen I-10 from four to six lanes from west of Avalon Boulevard to west of Log Lake Road and from west of Log Lake Road to east of S.R. 85 in Santa Rosa and Okaloosa Counties. Interchange improvements will be evaluated as necessary.

Financial Project Identification Numbers: 220171-2-22-01; 413062-4-22-01; 413062-5-22-01 and 441038-1-22-01

Maps, drawings and other information will be accessible on the project websites. FDOT representatives will be available to discuss the proposed improvements, answer questions, and receive comments via phone, email or mail. The deadline to submit official comments related to the project updates is Tuesday, June 9, 2020.

FDOT does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. For questions or concerns contact Alicia Brininger, D3 Title VI Coordinator, 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428, toll-free 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1502, or alicia.brininger@dot.state.fl.us.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Tori White, Project Manager toll-free at 1(888)638-0250 ext. 1455, via email at tori.white@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, Florida 32428. You may also contact Ian Satter, FDOT District Three Public Information Director, at 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1205 or via email at ian.satter@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Tori White at the contact information listed above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
